CITY OF WATFORD CITY

CITY COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING

April 26, 2012            
Minutes of the special City Council meeting held April 26, 2012 at 5:00 p.m. at City Hall.  

Present were Mayor Brent Sanford, Council Members Justin Voll, Kris Pacheco, and Deanne Valenzuela. Absent were Council Members Dave Uhlich (excused), Shane Homiston (excused) and Bruce Erickson (unexcused).  Also present were City Attorney Wyatt Voll, Chief of Police Slade Herfindahl, City Planner Curt Moen, Superintendent of Public Works Justin Smith, and City Auditor Laura Anderson.  Mayor Sanford called the special meeting to order at 5:15 p.m.  
The Council heard a liquor license violation charge against the Watford City Bar, Inc. for allowing an underage individual on their licensed premises.  Council Member Voll moved to find the Watford City Bar innocent of the violation charge.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll and Valenzuela; nays: Pacheco.
Jesse Spitzack, Sloppy Jalopy, was present to discuss not being allowed to set up a mobile food truck on Main Street.
Steve Burian, Advanced Engineering, was present to summarize the results of the Community Visioning Survey.  Mr. Burian then presented Amendment #1 to the Community Visioning Support Project Agreement to reflect work that will be conducted by other entities and to shift Advanced Engineering’s focus to updating the City’s land use plan. Council Member Voll moved to approve Amendment #1 to the Community Visioning Support Project.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Valenzuela, and Pacheco; nays: none.

Mr. Burian presented Amendment #1 to the Truck Bypass Preliminary Route Development Agreement to reduce the scope of services to be provided and reflect a corresponding reduction in fees from $59,500 to $31,000.  Council Member Voll moved to approve Amendment #1 to the Truck Bypass Preliminary Route Development Agreement.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Pacheco, Valenzuela, and Voll; nays: none. 

Mr. Burian presented two scope of work scenarios for updating the City’s master plan. This item will be discussed further at the May 7, 2012 Council meeting.
Council Member Voll moved to approve submitting Energy Infrastructure and Impact grant applications for the following: 1) bulk sewage dump station $496,925; 2) RV sewage dump site $96,384; 3) street improvements and extensions $4,488,450; 4) wastewater treatment facility improvements $4,225,429; 5) water main upsizing $813,211; 6) 2012 Master Plan update $236,230; 7) water and wastewater SCADA system $225,000; 8) multi-modal use trail $247,099.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried by the following roll call vote: Valenzuela, Pacheco, and Voll; nays: none.
Council Member Voll moved to make an offer of employment to Molly M. Shaw for the position of Police Records Clerk with a start date of May 1, 2012 and salary of Category 3, Step 0.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Pacheco, Voll, and Valenzuela; nays:  none.

Council Member Valenzuela moved to approve the hiring of two summer positions for the Public Works Department if Superintendent Smith deems it necessary.  Motion seconded by Council Member Voll and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Pacheco, and Valenzuela; nays: none.
Council Member Valenzuela moved to approve a category-step increase for Peni Peterson from Category 3, Step 6 to Category 4, Step 3 effective April 16, 2012.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Pacheco, Valenzuela, and Voll; nays: none.  

Council Member Voll moved to advertise for an administrative assistant for the City Planner’s office.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Pacheco, and Valenzuela; nays: none.
The Council discussed hiring an Assistant City Planner.  The consensus was to draft a job description for the position and to also explore options for contracting for assistance where possible.
The Council discussed the salary for the new City Assessor position.  The consensus was to start the position at Category 3, Step 0 for candidates without prior assessor experience and higher for those with relevant experience. 
Council Member Voll moved to approve the First Reading on an Ordinance Adding Section 11 to Article XXX of Chapter XV Relating to Open Space Requirements for Residential Subdivisions.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried unanimously. 

Council Member Voll moved to approve the First Reading on an Ordinance Adding Section 12 to Article XXX of Chapter XV Relating to Public Property Dedications in Residential Subdivisions.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried unanimously. 

Council Member Voll moved to approve the First Reading on an Ordinance Adding Section 13 to Article XXX of Chapter XV Relating to Simple Lot Splits.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried unanimously. 

Council Member Voll moved to approve the raffle permit application submitted by NWTF Badlands Toms.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried unanimously.  

Council Member Voll moved to approve the purchase of a new 2012 John Deere 544K tractor for $16,300 after trade in.  Motion seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Pacheco, and Valenzuela; nays: none.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:13 p.m.  Pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1, these minutes published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision.
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